
 
 

Ottawa, December 6, 2013 CUSTOMS NOTICE 13-022 
  

Proposed Regulatory Amendments  
to the Customs Sufferance Warehouses 

Regulations – Annual Licence  
Fee Removal 

1. This notice announces regulatory amendments 
proposed by the Canada Border Services Agency to 
remove the licence fee charged under the Customs 
Sufferance Warehouses Regulations. It is further 
proposed that these regulatory amendments come into 
force on April 1, 2014, on the condition that the 
Governor in Council makes the regulatory amendment. 

2. The customs sufferance warehouses licence fee 
will no longer be collected commencing with  
the 2014-2015 fiscal year. 

Proposed Regulatory Changes 
3. It is proposed that section 5 of the Customs 
Sufferance Warehouses Regulations be repealed to 
remove the requirement that every licensee pay a fee. 
It is also proposed that subsection 3(1) be amended to 
remove the requirement that an amount of fee be paid 
under section 5. 

Additional Information 
4. Should you require further information regarding 
this notice, please contact: 

Cargo Control and Sufferance Warehouse 
Modernization Unit 
Canada Border Services Agency 
150 Isabella Street, 7th Floor 
Ottawa ON  K1A 0L8 

E-mail: CCSWM-MCFEA@cbsa-asfc.gc.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

http://laws-lois.justice.gc.ca/eng/regulations/SOR-86-1065/FullText.html
http://laws-lois.justice.gc.ca/eng/regulations/SOR-86-1065/FullText.html
http://laws-lois.justice.gc.ca/eng/regulations/SOR-86-1065/section-5.html
http://laws-lois.justice.gc.ca/eng/regulations/SOR-86-1065/section-3.html
mailto:CCSWM-MCFEA@cbsa-asfc.gc.ca

